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Message from the Principal

Edu Dance Concerts- Wednesday, 21 June and
Thursday, 22 June

The Edu Dance performances of our Year 1- Year 6 students last night
and Wednesday night were again a sight to behold. Every single
student should take pride in their performance. Each dance was a
reflection of the effort you have put into the previous eight weeks. Well
done to all concemned.

Semester 2 staffing changes

We have some staffing changes taking place next semester. Mrs
Trend will be taking some well-earned Long Service Leave for the
remainder of the year. On behalf of the school community, | would like
to thank Mrs Trend for efforts over the year and wish her well on her
trip around Australia. As a result, Ms Amy Wyatt has been appointed
to the school to replace Mrs Trend. Ms Wyatt will be a familiar face to
most of our students having completed her pre-service training with
Mrs Trend in 2016.

| would also like to wish Ms Turvey, Mrs Brittain and Ms Wormuth,
who will be taking Long Service Leave of various lengths of time
starting next week and into Term 3, all the best for your well-deserved
break as well. | look forward to your return next term.

Ms Stevenson, our Manager Corporate Services will also be leaving us
at the end of the term to return to Woodvale Secondary College. I'd
like to thank Ms Stevenson for her efforts and hard work over the term
and wish her well on her continued career path. On this note, | would
like to welcome Mrs Megan Mohr, who will take up the position as
Manager Corporate Services at the start of next term.
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COMING EVENTS

Semester 1 Reports go
home- Monday, 26 June
S7 Assembly- Friday,
30 June

End of Term 2- Friday,
30 June

Term 3 commences
(students) - Tuesday,

18 July

Quote of the fortnight

Put simply, the safe
classroom is one in which
no child needs to be
defensive.

P&C CONTACTS:
Main email:
pac@mpps.wa.edu.au
Canteen email:

canteen@mpps.wa.edu.au

Canteen orders:
Our Online Canteen

Messages for the Canteen

orthe P&C can be placed
in class canteen baskets.

SCHOOL ETHOS

We at Maylands Peninsula

Primary School are
committed to:
Encouraging students to
be successful learners.
The principles of
developmental learning.
Life-long learning and
reflective practices.
Developing attitudes and

Term 2 break

As this will be the final
newsletter of the term, | wish
all students and families a
relaxing and enjoyable Term 2
break. As Monday, 17 July is
a gazetted School
Development Day, students
will not return to school until
Tuesday, 18 July. Hopefully
there will be some lovely
winter days to get out and
about.

Other Newsletter Items

S5 Assembly

What an amazing assembly performance from the students in Ms
Manov’s S5 class. Everyone took great delight in the geographical
themed assembly. It was somewhat ironic that a ‘mash up’ of a
popular ‘One Direction’ song was used to describe the points of the
compass, latitude, longitude and other important reference lines found
on a map. Well done to all concerned.

Our last assembly of the term will take place on Friday, 30 June with
Mrs McGuire’s Year 5/6 class hosting proceedings on the day. Come
on down to enjoy the show.

School Lap-a-thon Prize winners announced

Now that all the money has been collected and counted, the P&C are
in the position of awarding the prizes to each of the category winners
at the next assembly. Good luck to all.



values of care and
concern for self, others
and the environment.
Maintaining a safe
environment for all.
Building partnerships with
students, parents and the
community.

SPONSORS

Harcourts Integrity
Peter Tzotzis
Ph: 9473 4888

FiNANCE
YOU

Finance 4 You

Sonia Roll

Senior Mortgage Broker
0404 917 691

h timber floors

Richard and Sandy Catlin
boschtimber.com.au
Ph: 9309 2991

Excellence Awards

Academic Excellence - Tanvi Patel - Year 6

Tanvi has achieved above expected results across all learning areas
and willingly shares her knowledge with others.

Writer of the Month - Kai Kabugua - Year 4

For his outstanding story including good use of adjectives, an
interesting atmosphere and a clear storyline. “Mark Martin and the
Atomic Squirrel” by Kai Kabugua deserves special commendation.

Science Excellence - Madison Zecca - Year 1

Madison is an enthusiastic Science student. During the Physical
Science topic, she has made detailed observations and used scientific
language to record her findings.

Boodjar Kaatijin incursion

Yesterday and today, the students in Pre-primary to Year 6 had the
opportunity to watch the Yirra Yakkin Theatre Company’s performance
of Boodjar Kaatijin. Boodjar Kaatijin follows the wild adventures of
Koorlbardi, Weitj, Nyingarn and their koordah as they learn about
traditional legends of how the land was created. Through a collection
of four stories based on Noongar knowledge and storytelling, our
students learnt about the first sunrise, the creation of Kings Park, how
the kangaroo got its colour, how the echidna got its spikes and the
creation of Wave Rock. Many thanks to the Aboriginal Education
Team- Mrs McGuire, Ms Avery, Ms Selwood and Ms Martyn for
making the arrangements.



Semester 1 Reports- Monday, 26 June

A reminder that a hard copy
of each student’s Semester 1
report will be sent home next
week on Monday, 26 June.
Please note- Kindy D and F
will receive their reports on
Tuesday, 27 June. Fingers crossed, parents/caregivers should also
receive an email during the day with a link to your child(ren’s)
Semester 1 report as well. This report link will remain available for four
weeks from the date sent. However, you will be able to save the
electronic report as a pdf document for your convenience.

Please take the time to go through the report with your child to discuss
the grades and comments allocated by staff. A reminder that if any
parents/caregivers wish to make an appointment with your child’s
classroom teacher/specialist teacher to discuss the contents of the
report in more detail, to approach the staff member directly or arrange
an appointment via the office.

2018 Kindergarten and Pre-primary enrolments
cut off- Friday, 21 July 2017.

Our community is reminded
that Kindergarten and Pre-
primary enrolments for 2018
close on Friday, 21 July (End
of Week 1, Term 3). Please Note: Students who are currently enrolled
in the school’s Pre-primary programme will be automatically enrolled in
our Year 1 programme commencing in 2018.

As many parents/caregivers would know, Pre-primary is the first
compulsory year at school. However, in order to secure a place,
parents/caregivers of children currently in Kindy are reminded to come
into the office and sight the original enrolment application used to enrol
your child(ren), note any changes (if any), and then initial and date the
documents. By completing this process, parents/caregivers will be
able to secure a place for Pre-primary in 2018 and the school will be
able to plan classes accordingly.

| would also like to remind parents/caregivers that if you have a child
who will be due to start Kindergarten in 2018, to come up to the office
and complete the necessary documentation before the close of
applications on Friday, 21 July. Please feel free to speak with Mrs
Tippett in the office if you require further clarification.



Have you enrolled your Year 6 child into high
school?

On an enrolment related note, hopefully all parents/caregivers of Year
6 students have enrolled your son/daughter into high school. | received
an email from John Forrest Secondary College during the week who
have asked the school to remind parents/caregivers to return any
enrolment packs to the school ASAP, as they require these numbers
as part of 2018 planning processes. This will be a similar situation for
all high schools, as the Friday, 21 July closing of enrolment date also
applies to students entering Year 7. Please take action if you haven’t
completed the enrolment process as yet.

Interschool Cross Country

Well done to our students who represented Maylands Peninsula PS at
the Interschool Cross Country carival at Guildford Primary School on
Wednesday. It was a wonderful team effort with Maylands Peninsula
PS finishing 2nd overall in our division behind Guildford Grammar.

Congratulations to the following competitors who made up our team on
the day and for also putting in your best effort. You represented our
school with good sportsmanship and pride.

Year 3

Nicholas Borman- 1st
Jarvis George- 3rd
Sakura Humphrey- 3rd
Mia Hourigan

Year 4

Daniel Klinger

Thomas Kroonenburg- 2nd
Ashleigh Bolton- 3rd
Chloe Socratous

Year 5

Hytham Emad- 4th
Jasper Syme- 3rd
Yasmin Brown
Asmaa Abdella

Year 6

Michael Omelchuk
Riley West

Ella Jenkins

Ella Edelman

Many thanks to the parents/caregivers who assisted with transport,
judging and cheering on the students at the carnival. Your support was
greatly appreciated.



Mrs Robyn Trend
Phys Ed specialist

WA Education Awards 2017- Recognising
Excellence in your school

Parents/caregivers are encouraged to
recognise and celebrate the
outstanding achievements and

/i contributions of your school and staff
' by applying for a WA Education

; Award. The awards are your
opportunity to tell everyone what’s
great about your school and the staff
who work there.

This year there are eleven award categories:

* WA Premier’s Primary Teacher of the Year

* WA Premier’'s Secondary Teacher of the Year

* WA Premier’s Excellence in Aboriginal Education Award
* WA Primary School Leader of the Year

* WA Secondary School Leader of the Year

* WA Beginning Teacher of the Year

* WA Education Assistant of the Year

» WA Aboriginal and Islander Education Officer of the Year
* WA School Services Staff Member of the Year

* WA Primary School of the Year

* WA Secondary School of the Year



To discover more about the WA Education Awards visit
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/web/our-organisation/wa-
education-awards Nominations close on Friday, 28 July.

The WA Education Awards 2017 are proudly sponsored by BHP
Billiton Iron Ore, Teachers Mutual Bank, kinetic IT, Edith Cowan
University, Teachers Health, Civca, hit 92.9 and fotoworks.

P&C News

Edudance Food Stall

Wowsers, what an amazing effort by all our bakers!!! Thank you so
much! And a big cheers to those who transported goodies, set up, sold
items, and stayed to pack up. We were also humbled by people who
stopped by the stall to give us a monetary donation — good on you! So
thanks to everybody pitching in, we raised just over $1400. Double
wowsers. Thanks to the school for allowing us to sell sweet and
savoury options as well as drinks on both nights. No doubt this was a
huge contributing factor in the large profit made.

Fundraising Committee

Canteen News

Mon Tue Wed Thurs Fri
26 June 27 June 28 June 29 June 30 June
Week Help Help Mridula Karen Garv
10 Needed Needed

We are able to have two volunteers each day, if you would like to
come in and help. Volunteering in the canteen is a great way to help
out at school, and your children will love to see you at recess and
lunch.

Wearing closed in shoes is a must for health and safety regulations.
Please let the canteen or P&C know if you can help. Phone
9473 4111.

Community News

Primary Music Institute



Keyboard & Gunar Iessons

Small Group & Private Lessons

Please ENROL TODAY —via PMI's website OR enrolment forms available at your school front office
Lessons are held once per week on school campus — with lessons outside of school hours

Only $15.95 per child per small group lesson (2-5 students for 30 minutes)

Our small group lessons provide a fun and affordable opportunity to leam instrumental music

Private lessons also available ($32.95 per child for 30 minutes)

Leaming plan for all students via “PMI Stars” program - structured objectives with progress visibility
PMI teachers supply keyboards and textbooks for keyboard lessons (students bring their own guitars)
Ten minutes per day of practice at home is all that is required to see improvement!
Instrumental music can improve your child's school results — including for reading, maths, coordination
Limited spaces available — so please enrol ASAP

P: 1300 362 824 E: admin@primarymusicinstitute.com.au  www. primarymusicinstitute com.au

Mercedes College- The Little Mermaid
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Mercedes College is proud to present its 2017 Production of ‘The Little
Mermaid’. Based on the Hans Christian Anderson story, this is the
Broadway version of the story of Ariel — a mermaid who desires to be
human. Her wish is eventually granted, although with dire
consequences. A cast of over 80 feature in this spectacular production
with lots of colour, singing, dancing, puppetry and under the sea frolic.
Coming to the Regal Theatre in Subiaco for 4 performances only, from
Friday, 28 July. Tickets are available at http://www.ticketek.com.au



Mount Lawley Dental Therapy Centre

NOTICE FROM THE MT. LAWLEY DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE.

The Mt. Lawley Dental Therapy Centre will be open for 2 days only during the
school holidays.

If any dental emergencies occur on Tuesday July 4™ and Wednesday July 5th

contact Mt. Lawley Dental Therapy Centre on 92715561 as the centre will be
open.

Dental Therapy Clinics are open 8am — 4pm.

During the time Mt. Lawley is closed

Emergency only

dental treatment is available.

Week one: Tuart Hill Dental Therapy Centre PH: 93441585,

Monday July 3, Thursday July 6™ & Friday July 7"

Week two: Roseworth Dental Therapy Centre PH:93424657

Monday 10™ July until Friday 14" July.
For after- hours emergency dental treatment please phone 93253452,

Mt. Lawley Dental Therapy Centre will re-open for Term 3 on Monday July 17
@ 8am.

Guitarworks

GuitarWorks is holding “Free School Holiday Guitar Workshops” for
anyone interested in learning guitar. These 90 minute demonstrations
cover all aspects of guitar playing and styles. Bookings essential,
information and dates found here Guitar Workshop or contact Stefan
Cutri guitarworks@iinet.net.au or 041 444 8907.

Lego Workshops



ﬂWESOHE WlNTEﬂ S’GH.BL

WORKSHOPS

FUN for the Kids 52 More TIME for You
» o[-
RosdTICS

Karrinyup Gosnells and Cannington

% HKarrinyup Community Centre 3 Centenary Pavilion @ Wilson
{(July 3, 10 & 13) (July 4 & 11)
# Tuart Hill Community Centre  § Ambherst Village Community
{July 5) Centre @ Southern River
% Whitford Family Cenire @ {July 7)
Hillarys (July 6 & 12) s Harry Turner Pavilion @
Queens Park (July 14)

Be Quick! Enrol today and select g
SCHOOL HOLIDAY WORKSHOPS at: @s

dance
BricksdKidz.com.au/Perth-Gosnells % Tomeion

E 8
Bricks4Kidz.com.au/Perth-Karrinyup ® izl
P:0415829511  E: rachel.koo@bricksdkidz.com L

_@
[ e

School holiday basketball camp



School Holiday

basketball camp

BOYS & GIRLS
AGES 5 - 14 YEARS OLD

ALLSKILLLEVELS;

Beginners to Experienced
Players. All payers are placed
in relevant skill groups

HOLIDAY BASKETBALL CAMP

WHEMN: Monday July 3rd - Frictay July Tth Head Coach 5teph jones
TIME: 8-am -3pm Professional Player & Current State

WHO: 5-14Years Old Boys & Girls -
League Player for Cockburn Cougars
COST: 5150 far week (530 P/day) + E

ORS40a day.
'WHERE: Perth College THERE WILL BE:
{31 Lowdey Cras, Mowunt Lawhey WA 050) 5 g Fiow W0 ey

- Skill 5essions (Shooting, Passing,

Dribbling, Blocking Shots, Rebounding)

- Full Court Games

- Minl Competitions [Shooting, Dribbling, 3w3)

- Fitness FunSesslons

- Coachesvs CamperGames

- Speclal Guests

- Dodgeball.... and more games

- FUNI! FUNIFUNI

For all enguiries and/or registrations
please call oremail
Steph Jones: 0405 141 027

Anna Sykes: 0402 552 733
schooll ybasketballcamps@gmail.com

| § [TTETre —

Kids holiday cooking classes



3 Howrs of fun
every Friday in the
Holidays
9.30 - 12.30

KIDS HOLIDAY
COOKING
CLASSES For kids aged 8-16

Building a healthy relationship between your children
and food is important and we are here to help!
In thiz 3-hour, fun filled kids cocking class, not only do we
teach your kids how to cook up delicious and nutritious
food for the whole family but we get them doing some
amazing food science experiments to show them what
food that is high in sugar, salt and fat does to our cells.
We will have them gasping in homor at what goes in fo

processed meat and teach them how to make up PRSI
nutritious smoothies, cookies and sausage rolls they will Fp—
gobble up with ooh’s and aah’s and mmm’s.
o Smite 1, Level 1
Call us to secure 08) 9385 7755 401 Scarbarough Beach Rd.
Oshorme Park, WA, 6017
N LEADING (oB) 9385 7755
FORCE 'ﬁuﬁ" T st com
i
e

NEWSLETTER ITEMS
To include items in the school newsletter contact Gayle Tippett by

email Gayle.Tippett@education.wa.edu.au

You are receiving this newsletter from Maylands 60 Kelvin Rd
Peninsula Primary School because you are a member of Maylands WA 6051

our school community.
Ph: 9473 4100

Edit your subscription | Unsubscribe Fax: 9473 4150
MaylandsPeninsula.PS@education.wa.edu.au
http://www.mpps.wa.edu.au



